Shutford Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 11th January 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs: Helen Nixseaman (Chair), Ashley Taylor, George Reynolds, Stephen Barnes, Paul Huewen, Lynne Parsons and David Best, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Three members of the public attended the meeting.
	22/056
	Apologies for Absence: Cllr Chris Hall

	22/057
	Declarations of Interest: None

	22/058
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2022 were a correct record (unanimous) and signed by the Chairman.
NOTE: It was subsequently noted that an item was omitted from 9th November’s minutes concerning the precept for 2023/24. It had been agreed that the precept would remain unchanged for the coming financial year.



	22/059
22/059/1
22/059/2

22/059/3
	Matters arising from the minutes: The action list was reviewed.
Playground Inspection – Cllr Helen Nixseaman had sent the playground inspection report to Trevor for him to respond on the rot to some of the posts and will chase a response.
Tyte Pond Bench and Posts – A post has been sourced and fitted shortly. The Queen Elizabeth II memorial seat has been delivered but on assembling it was found that one on the holes is in the wrong place. A response is awaited from the manufacturer.

Trees on the Dairyground – The clerk will contact Kai O’Hanlon to get the crowns lifted on trees above the play equipment.


	22/060
22/060/1
22/060/2

22/060/3

22/060/4

22/060/4


	Parish Matters:
Victoria Prentis Digital Connectivity Survey – It was agreed that Cllr Ashley Taylor would complete this and details will be communicated to residents who may also wish to complete it. Details can be found at  https://www.victoriaprentis.com/digital-connectivity
OCC Councillor Priority Grant Application – It was agreed that the clerk would complete the application for the Queen Elizabeth II Memorial bench,

20mph Speed Limit – Feedback from residents had been welcomed and it was decided not to proceed with speed bumps at this time. It was also agreed that the clerk would register Shutford for the 20mph speed limit in place of the 30mph limit but consultation with residents would continue as implementation would not be for several years if the final decision is to proceed.
Rat Infestation – There appears to be a Rat infestation in parts of the village, particularly Lower End. Residents are reminded that bird feeding can aggravate the situation as bird food on the ground or dropping from feeders attracts rats. Residents should either seek professional help and advice from a pest control company or put down recommended and approved baited traps designed for the task, care should always be taken when handling or placing baited boxes to ensure the Health & Safety of yourself, others and wildlife and at no time should any poison be placed outside of a baited box.

Rod Court has offered to advise residents if needed and can be contacted on 01295 788277.
Meeting with new Owner of the Industrial Estate – Two Councillors had a very positive meeting with the new owner who explained that he was interested in tidying it up and attracting artisan businesses. There are no plans to develop the site.


	22/061
22/061/1

22/062/2
22/063/3
	Finance:
Accounts – The accounts and bank reconciliation were circulated prior to the meeting.
Bank Balances – The bank balances on 3rd January were £16,470.00.
Interest Rates – The clerk provided details of an alternative savings account with a higher rate of interest than Barclays. Funds are protected up to £85,000 by the Government FSCS scheme. Alternative accounts to Barclays will be considered.


	22/062
22/062/1

22/062/2
	Correspondence:
Stone protruding from bank along the High Street – This has been reported to OCC Highways who will investigate. The owner of a building close to the location had written to the PC expressing concern that any work may cause damage to the building. It is believed that OCC Highways would not carry out any work that might damage a building.

Planning Application 22/02411/F for Shepherds Hut at Slatters Barn – The applicant had written to the PC expressing concern at the length of time the application was taking. The PC has no control over the determination of the application which is the responsibility of Cherwell District Council. 


	22/063

	Planning – There have been no new residential applications or decisions since the last meeting on 9th November 2022.
22/03794/TEL – Residents should be aware of an application by Voneus for 20  telegraph poles to carry broadband fibre cables (5 on the Epwell Rd, 1 on The Green and 14 on the road to Fiveways. The PC has not been consulted on this and applications like this are generally approved as they are considered essential infrastructure



	22/064
22/064/1
22/064/2
22/064/3

22/064/4

22/064/5

22/064/6
	Any Other Business:
Sympathies to the family and friends of Richard Doxford – Councillors were shocked at the death of Richard Doxford before Christmas and would like to express their sympathies to his family and friends. Their thoughts remain with them.
Christmas Card to residents from Ligia – Councillors and residents were touched by the Christmas Card that Ligia sent out. This must have been a sad and difficult time for Ligia after the recent loss of her father. 
Traffic coming in and out of West Street – Residents have asked if a mirror could be placed at the junction to assist drivers turning in off the High Street. OCC Highways do not encourage or install mirrors. Residents are asked to park with care at this junction and take care turning in and out.
Christmas tree at Jaime Corner – The PC will consider putting a Christmas Tree up at Jaime Corner this year.

Celebrations to mark the Coronation of King Charles III – The PC is considering organising a picnic on the Dairyground on Sunday 7th May, the day after the coronation.

Large Tree on Allotment – Cllr Paul Huewen will investigate whether this needs any attention.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 8th arch 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.16pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


